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Ref CTS 19311/10 

25 OCT 2010 
Mr Gary Humphrys 
Chair 
SEQ Water Grid Manager 
PO Box 16205 
CITY EAST . QLD 4002 

Dear Mr Humphrys 
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Queensland· 
Government 
"-'-_._._-. __ ._--

Office of the 
Minister for Natural Resources, 
Mines and Energy and 
Minister for Trade 

I write in relation to seeking advice regarding options to and benefits of releasing 
water from key storages in anticipation of major inflows over the coming summer . 

I understand that the key Water Grid storages are at 100 per cent of storage 
capacity going into the traditional wet season, with forecasts of higher than median 
rainfall and the prospect of multiple flood events. 

I am also advised that our water supply is more secure than ever before, due to 
storages being full, key Water Grid projects completed and ongoing water 
efficiency. 

I seek your urgent advice about whether this water security provides an opportunity 
to reduce the volume stored in key dams as a means of reducing the severity, 
frequency and duration of flooding in downstream areas. 

In doing so, I note that recent releases from Wivenhoe Dam have resulted in 
significant inconvenience and isolation for residents in some downstream areas. 
With the catchments saturated, I understand that even quite minor rainfall events 
will result in further water releases and further inconvenience for these residents. 

By end November 2010, I would appreciate your advice as to the available options 
and the likely benefits. At a minimum, you should review the operation of Wivenhoe, 
North Pine and Leslie Harrisoh dams. At least for Leslie Harrison Dam, this would 
be a return to standard operating procedures prior to the drought, when the dam 
was routinely drawn down to 95 per cent of capacity to minimise the impacts of 
storms on downstream residents. 

I also seek your confirmation that these options would not significantly impact upon 
our current water security, measured as the probability of needing to reintroduce 
Medium Level Restrictions over the next five to ten years. 
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I emphasise that this is only a temporary measure, reflecting that dams are full prior 
to the commencement of the traditional wet season, I expect that your advice will 
include a clear date or trigger beyond which dams will be allowed to fill to their full, 
supply level. 

Thank you in advance for your assistance. 

Should you have any further enquiries, please feel welcome to contact Mr John 
Bradley, Director General, Department of Environment and Resource Management 
on  

Yours Sincerely 

STEPHEN ROBERTSON MP 
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